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UPCOMING PROGRAMS
All meetings at Noon Tuesday.

MAY 7: Laura Neese - Musher, intro Cheri 
Hottinger & Pattye Whisman

MAY 14: Robin Peterson
- Webster, RN - Living Kidney Donation

MAY 21: Special Needs Picnic at Rotary Park

Newark Rotary Committees 2018-2019

•FRANK L BEGGS: 1927-28   •ROBERT C. BATTAT: 1970-71   •DONN E. ALSPACH: 1988-89
•DARREL JONES: 1957-58   •THEODORE D. GRILEY: 1976-77  •ROBERT H. MCGAUGHY: 2003-2004

DISTRICT GOVERNORS FROM NEWARK ROTARY

DIRECTOR, ROTARY INTERNATIONAL
THEODORE D. GRILEY: 1990-1992

TRUSTEE, ROTARY INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION
THEODORE D. GRILEY: 2001-2005

Jack Stickle
Barb Quackenbush
Tom Slater
Ray Barber
Chuck Moore
Michelle Brandenburg

Barb Quackenbush

Mike Massaro 
Vacant
Sharon Phelps
Dave Shull
Cheryl Snyder
Gary Baker

Rick Platt
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Tom Slater
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Pat Je�ries
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Trevor Thomas
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John Paul Munhall
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Angie Ryan
Pat Je�ries
Barry Riley
Penny Sitler
Je� James
Marcia Downes
Leigh Ann Miller

Jeremy Fleming
Talya Greathouse
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President 
President-Elect
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Immediate Past President
Administrative Assistant

International Service

  Rotary International Foundation
  Grants  
  World Service
  Polio Plus 
  Newark Rotary Foundation
  Fundraising

Club Service
  Fellowship/Logistics

  Club Programs
  Chaplains 
  Music  
  Audio Visual
  Sergeant-at-Arms 
  Communications PR/Rotogram
  Historian 

  Social 

Youth Service 
  Youth Exchange
  Junior Ethics
  Student Visits
  Read with Me
  Free Enterprise Academy

  Interact 

Vocational Service
  Membership
  Orientation

  Mentorship

  Engagement

Community Service
  Special Needs
  Rotary Awards

  Rotary Volunteers

ALWAYS IN OUR MEMORY 2015-16 PRESIDENT ERIN KENNEDY (1960-2015)
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THIS WEEK’S MEETING  Dr. John M. Berry - New COTC President

Dr. John Berry began his tenure as the second President of Central Ohio Technical College 
on January 1, 2019. Over twenty �ve years of higher education experience, Dr. Berry has 

demonstrated a deep commitment to and passion for the �eld of student development and 
student success.

Most recently serving as the Vice President for Student A�airs and College Advancement at 
BridgeValley Community and Technical College in Charleston, West Virginia, Dr. Berry 

supervised the administration of enrollment management functions as well as all aspects 
of college development and advancement e�orts. Prior to serving at BridgeValley, Dr. Berry 

worked in similar roles for Rhodes State College in Lima Ohio, Cape Fear Community 
College in Wilmington North Carolina, as well as The Ohio State University at Newark, and 

Central Ohio Technical College.

In 2009, he completed his Ph.D. in Educational Administration at The Ohio State University. 
He received his master’s degree in Higher Education Administration, College Student 

Personnel emphasis in 1994 from Southern Illinois University and his bachelor’s degree in 
Political Science in 1985, from the University of North Carolina Wilmington. 

 As an active subscriber to Student-Centered concepts, he strives to set goals, make 
decisions, and implement initiatives all with an eye toward student success. Dr. Berry enjoys 

the outdoors and is an avid sports enthusiast. He shares his life and love with his wife 
Susan, sons Ryland, J.K. and Grayson and their two Labrador retrievers.



Our greeter was Dave Froelich. President Jack Stickle rang the bell. Tom Slater started 
us singing R-O-T-A-R-Y. Gary Krinn led us in the invocation and Pledge of Allegiance. 
Tom Slater & Joyce Slater then led the group singing “Should We Reveal.”

Guests: President-Nominee Rick Platt introduced guests – Visiting Rotarian, Laurie 
Penland; Seth Dobbelaer, guest of Deb Dingus; Cormac Thress, guest of Carol Thress; 
Charlie Palur, guest of Larry Palur; Beth Hill, guest of Don Hill; Valerie Lucas, guest of 
Jennifer Roberts; Ron Freeman, guest of Tom Mills; Kelly Parker, guest of Steve 
Layman; Derek Walden, guest of Jack Stickle; John Daugherty, guest of Je� James.

Student Guests: Marica Downes introduced visiting students from OSU-N:  Kimberly 
Bridgman and Omar Omar.  Kim Manno introduced students from COTC: Alex Trujillo and 
Angela Emler.

Sergeant-At-Arms: Pat Je�ries �ned John Berry – new member; Rob Montagnese – 
son Robby at Tennessee Tournament; Jerry Nethers – phone rang, letter re: Country 
Club; Rotarians running for o�ice – Deb Lang, and Bill Cost;  Steve Layman, Sarah 
Wallace, Jerry McClain, John Wise and Larry Palur – grandchild; Je� James – 1st 
grandchild. 

Gary Baker donated Columbus Clippers tickets – Tom Mullady won the auction at 
$125.00.

Ra�e: #8150  $15.00  Barry Riley    Last week reporter Joyce L. Malainy.

SERVICE PROJECT
As the �rst of many upcoming Rotary service projects, we'd like to have 
a food drive until the end of April to help with Operation Feed for the 
Food Pantry Network of Licking County. With school coming to a close, 
peanut butter & jelly, as well as spaghetti sauce (Cans, not jars please) 
would be very helpful. Please bring these items to the next two Rotary 
meetings – this week, April 23 and on April 30. And make sure to let 
Michelle know of your contribution.Announcements:

Deb Tegtmeyer, Jeremy Fleming and Heather Powell – Volunteers assisting Food 
Pantry Network – asking for peanut butter and jelly or canned spaghetti sauce – bring 
next week or give Deb cash and she will purchase.
Service update – will be developing a calendar of events for volunteer opportunities. 
Tony Adams – Special Olympics. Volunteers requested.

PROGRAM

Mike Massaro introduced Russ Nelson, Newark Catholic Robotics Advisor.

Mr. Nelson introduced Kevin Benis, a Senior at Newark Catholic High School and a 
founding member of the Robotics Club, known as Brain Wave. The Club was founded 
in 2016 to give students the opportunity pursue real world experiences in 
manufacturing and to have scholarship opportunities. It was decided to follow FIRST 
Structure. There are more than 7,000 teams active worldwide.

There are several di�erent levels to FIRST. The �rst level is for elementary and middle 
school students. The highest level is open to high school students. The Club operates 
with a budget of about $18,000.00 per year and they compete with Clubs that have 
much higher budgets. He also stated that the club is looking for ways to increase 
community activities and a primary sponsor.

Kevin described the design changes from year to year, improving e�iciency with the 
design with each year experience.  

The build season is 6 weeks and the rules change each year. They break into small 
groups and analyze problems. Then they create a prototype. Last year the team 
placed 19th at the Regional Event and went on to place 9th at State.  This year 
unfortunately, they placed 20th with a 5 - 4 record.

Kevin plans to attend the University of Dayton to study Mechanical Engineering and 
Physics. He then introduced the rest of the team: Abbey Salome, Garrett McCarty and 
Kaley Barnett. They then gave a presentation of the robot. All competitions are 2 
minutes 30 seconds.

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK
“The best way to predict the future is to invent it.” 

NEW
MEMBER

John Berry sponsored by Bob McGaughy & pinned by
Bob Barnes.


